
                                                           City of Imlay City 
                            PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MINUTES  
                                                              June 8, 2021 
 
 
 
A regular meeting of the Parks and Recreation Commission was held on the above date at the 
Imlay City Hall. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:59 pm by Chairperson Villanueva. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
ROLL CALL: Chairperson Villanueva, Commissioner Demske, Commissioner Congdon, Mayor 
Kempf, Commissioner Stroebel, Commissioner Sample (absent) 
 
Amend Agenda: Old business F. Move portable bathroom  
 
Approval of Agenda: Moved by Kempf, support by Congdon 
 
Citizens from the Floor: The pool had a great weekend with 115 people Sunday pm (a new 
record) and Saturday pm 85 people. Opening weekend was chilly with lower attendance. There 
is a need for more shade. Katy and Chad McDonald donated 8 new chairs.  
There were also students from government class in attendance.  
 
Approval of Minutes: Moved by Demske, support by Kempf to approve minutes from May 11, 
2021 meeting.  
 
Financial Report: Reviewed the financial report from 05/11/2021 
 
Old business:  

A. Skip DPW update  
B. Park reservation form  

Reference Lapeer County reservation form. Guests responsible for clean up and 
returning tables back. Add a second trash can. Reservation with Cindy and add sign 
information. Secure with card or check. Deposit equal to 3 hours DPW 
Moved by Demske, supported by Stroebel  

  
C. Kempf email Leah Imlay City FB page and checking into Instagram  
D. Reappointment of Kelly Villanueva for 2021 

Moved by Demske supported by Stroebel  
E. Community recreation plan 

All will bring at least 3 ideas to the July meeting. River front walkway as part of 5-
year plan. Lions Park parking lot, update maps, overhead images of parks. 

F. Portable bathroom should be moved to NW corner of Old School Park 
 



Two applicants for vacant board position were interviewed, Jake Shaw and Renee Hoag.  Both 
candidates brought many positives to the board and request to look into volunteer position, alternate 
board member or expanding the board.  
 
There will be no further business it was moved by Stroebel and supported by Demske to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:07 pm. 
 
Cynthia Stroebel, Temporary Secretary  
 
Approved July 13, 2021 
   

 
 
 


